
September 14, 2023 Business Meeting 

Meeting called to order at 10 am.    No new visitors today. 

Birthdays celebrated:  Joyce, Lori, Natalie, Sarah, Karen S, Susie 

Secretary’s Minutes  for  August 2023.  A motion to accept August’s minutes was made by 

Bonnie W.  Seconded by Diane S.   Motion was approved.   Both secretary’s not available for 

meeting.  Barb P taking minutes today. 

Treasurer’s Report   August 2023.  $360.00 was spent to pay Ida Mae Couch, Fabric Collage 

instructor.  Bonnie W pointed out that the $270.00 TVQA incentive should be annotated to 

Income accounts: programs.  Motion made to approve correction to August Treasurer report  

by Lissa A, second by Chris M. 

Committee Reports: 

Sunshine:  Card sent to Anne M.  Betty K thanked the guild for all the cards and messages she 

received due from the passing of her sister.   

Set up and Take Down:  Lynn K needs volunteers to sign up to set up and take down. 

Charity Quilts:  Karen D updated guild about Redbird.  Redbird requested 31 quilts.  5 quilts for 

daycare center.  26 for pre-K up to 2nd grade (13 boys and 13 girls).  Need longarmers to quilt 

some quilts.  If someone has a need for fabric to make a quilt top, contact Karen S or Karen D. 

Hospitality:  Sue P.  Lunch provided by Karen D, Paula B, Pam D, Kitty M. 

Programs:  Discussion about signing up for workshops,  paying a small fee for the workshop, 

and not attending the workshop.   Motion made by Roxanne B and 2nd by Lori S to have 

program manager to decide cost of workshop the fee which Discussion 

 is non-refundable and member must find a substitute if they cannot make the workshop.   

     Oct 12 program will be Card Making using mini foundation paper piecing.  Led by Pam D and 

Ann M. 

    Oct 26 workshop will be Free Motion Quilting on Domestic.  Workshop fee $20.00 and will 

be a 5 hour class.  Supply list on web site.   Led by Kathy Kuryla. 

Old Business:  Quilt show on track.  3 sponsors have been secured.  Quilt show committee not 

here today to give a full update.  Post cards ready by Oct 1 to have for Expo booth.    Guild 



received nice thank you cards from winners of the TVQA assembly day gift baskets we 

provided.  Emily J. and Sharon M were winners.   

  New Business:   

    Discussion about having a new category for quilt show as Professional Category.  Due to 

needing more discussion on this, topic was tabled for now.  Motion to table discussion made 

by Bonnie W and second by Rebecca Q.   

    Quilt Racks were bought from Friendship Quilt Guild for $200.00.  All guild racks will be 

rounded up and stored in one location. 

    Guild is receiving a donation of sewing supplies, fabric, threads from a woman who recently 

passed away.  Husband contacted Carol B about the donation.  Will schedule to pick up 

donation on Sep 18.       

Motion to adjourn meeting was made Carol B , motion approved by Brenda P and seconded by 

Karen D.  Motion approved by all and meeting adjourned. 

Block Lotto won by new member Adrianne . 

Door Prize drawings and show and tell followed. 

Delicious lunch was served. 

Minutes submitted by Barb P. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


